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We  R e m e m b e r e d  T h e m . .  

FRI 18 NOV –SUN 18 DEC—Antipodeans Abroad Trip to India. 

FRI 25 NOV  - REPORT WRITING DAY—(Student Free Day) 

MON 28 NOV - FRI 02 DEC - Year 7-9 Exam Week. 

TUES 29 NOV  - Prep & Yr 7 Transition Day 2 

   Year 8 Swimming Day 3. 

WED 30 NOV - Study Skills Parent Session (for Parents of Yr 11 

   & Yr 12 for 2017). 5.30-6.30pm. College Library. 

 

THU 01 DEC - Year 7 Swimming Day Day 3. 

   Yr 11 Study Sensei in Mezzanine. 9.00-10.00am. 

   Yr 10 Study Skills: Memory & Mnemonics in  

   Mezzanine. 11.30-12.30pm. 

   Primary Christmas Concert—6.00pm-7.30pm. 

 

MON 05 DEC-FRI 09 DEC -Headstart Week (All Secondary) 

 

MON 05 DEC  - Inspirational Speaker Program Yrs 5-11 at Bright 

   Community Centre.  11.30am-12.30pm. 

 

TUES 06 DED - Prep & Yr 7 Transition Day 3. (Statewide). 

   Year 8 Swimming Day 4. 

 

THU 08 DEC - Year 7 Swimming Day 4. 

   Year 6 Graduation. 6.00pm—8.00pm. 

 

MON 12 DEC-FRI 16 DEC   -Activities Week. 

 

THU 15 DEC  - Year 5/6 Class Parties and Movie. 

   Muddling Magician Performance Prep—Yr 2.  

   11.00am—12.00pm. 

 

FRI 16 DEC - Year 3/4 Class Parties and Movie at Cloud 9. 

   Secondary Awards Ceremony. 10.00am- 

   11.30am. 

MON 19 DEC - Primary Awards Ceremony. 1.00pm-2.30pm. 

 

TUES 20 DEC - LAST DAY OF TERM 4—2..00pm FINISH. 

 

C O L L E G E  C A L E N DA R  

Our Primary and Secondary School Captains laid 

a wreath on Friday 11th November, 2016 on 

behalf of the College for Remembrance Day. 

 

Front of Photo—Primary Captains Joseph Gray 

and Charlotte Caling. 

Back of Photo—Secondary Captains Joshua   

Raymond and Genevieve Taberner.  
 

 

“Lest We Forget” 
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Graduation Dinner 

Last week we said a final goodbye to our Year 12        

students of 2016 with a dinner at Boyton’s Feathertop 

Winery. It was a wonderful evening with many enjoyable 

events but the one that has stayed with me was the 

speech from Josh and Gen, a very touching, thoughtful 

and humorous recollection of their years at Bright P-12 

College. A huge thank you to Justin Power who has 

worked with great passion this year as Year 12             

Coordinator and Senior Years Leader. I wish all our    

graduating students the very best for the future, and 

farewell parents who now leave us, and thank all their 

teachers for their dedicated work. 

 

Japan Visit 

During early November I was privileged to attend a two 

week language immersion excursion to Japan and in   

particular to our sister schools in Gamagori with a group 

of 12 students, 2 parents and John Henstridge. It was 

remarkable and an experience I would encourage all 

Japanese language students to consider in their          

secondary years. It gave us all a very deep                    

understanding of the culture and context of Japan as 

well as an opportunity to practise language skills in    

authentic situations. A huge thank you to John for      

organising the trip, Marnie and Fi for their work during 

the two weeks and the students involved, who by the 

way were fantastic. Well done everyone. 

 

Marngrook Footy Match 

Last Saturday the annual Marngrook Football match was 

held at Bright P-12 College. The day consisted of many 

events organised by the planning committee that        

included a language workshop presented by Indigenous 

Languages students from Bright P-12 College, the match 

itself, an Art workshop also presented by students of 

Bright P-12 College, music by Nicki Bomba and the 

Dhudhuroa All-stars and match commentary by Nicki 

Bomba and Jason Reid. It was a great day that brought 

the communities together to celebrate. Many thanks to 

all involved for your efforts and passion. 

 

Are you interested in the education of your child/

children? 

Over this year the College has been in review and we are 

now taking our learnings from the review to plan and set 

the College direction and goals for the next four years. 

In the last week of this term (date yet to be set) a parent 

forum around the plan will be advertised and I would 

encourage you to attend this event to give you a greater 

insight into the College and your role as parent partner. 

 

Years 3 & 4 Camp to Melbourne 

Last week the Year 3 & 4 students of Bright P-12 College 

travelled to Melbourne to experience some of the sights 

and sounds of a big city. The students and teachers     

visited Werribee Zoo & Mansion, Melbourne Museum, 

Southbank and Federation Square among other things. 

Many thanks to the organising teacher Lorraine Fraser 

and the accompanying teachers and parents. From all 

reports it was an extremely successful trip, even if a little 

exhausting for most. Well done. 

 

Transition Days 

This week has also seen our first of three transition days 

for Year 7 and Prep 2017. I had the pleasure of meeting 

all our new students during the day and thoroughly    

enjoyed meeting the new students to Bright P-12        

College and our current students moving into the       

secondary area. Many thanks to our Transition             

Coordinators Jayne Forbes, Tes Pederick and Jenny 

Young for their hard work in organising the three days.  

 

Exams and reports 

As we near the end of this year teachers are writing    

reports to provide insightful and easily accessible      

feedback to parents and students around student    

learning outcomes of the second semester. The staff put 

in many hours assessing student performance to criteria 

and placing them onto the continuum of learning for 

each learning area, a task that is not always easy or 

straight forward. I would therefore encourage parents 

and students to take the time to read these reports          

together after you receive them later this year and     

discuss the strategies given for further learning.  

 

Jean Olley—Principal. 

 

 Principal’s 

Report 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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Photographing Students Policy 

This policy has been reviewed this year, however it is          
important to revisit these and remind parents and carers of 
their responsibilities when wanting to take video or photos of 
their children at events. This particular section of the policy is 
only in relation to Parent Guardian use. 

Parent Guardian Use - 

Parents and guardians can use photographs and videos 
taken at a school event for their personal use only. 

Such photos and videos must not be sold and must not be 
published. 

Parents and carers must follow guidance from staff as to 
when photography and videoing is not permitted and 
where to stand in order to minimise disruption to the 
activity. 

Only images of children suitably dressed will be allowed to 
reduce the risk of images being used inappropriately. This 
may include swimming events. 

In this section the word ‘publish’ refers to and does include 
Social Media. You may read the full policy by clicking on the 
following link - 

http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/?page_id=3016 

 

Year 12 Graduation 

Congratulations to all staff and students involved in the Year 
12 Graduation evening last Thursday night. It was such a 
memorable evening at the new location of Boynton’s. Justin 
Power did a wonderful job together with the ES staff in      
organising and coordinating the event. Hard to believe that I 
taught some of these students when I first started working at 
Bright P-12 College. What an amazing group of young adults, 
about to embark on their journey into their future. I wish 
them all the best.  

 

Communities That Care 

Together with Rosemary Bunge I have had the pleasure of 
being involved in this initiative in 2016. CTC have nearly      
finalised the planning phase and in 2017 we will commence 
programs and initiatives to improve the areas of our targeted 
focus: 

Recommendation 1:  Enhance Youth Mental Health. 

 Recommendation 2: Reduce adolescent alcohol use. 

Recommendation 3: Increase family & student connection to 
school. 

This initiative brings together major community stakeholders 
in partnership to improve the health and wellbeing of our 
youth and community.  

Headstart  

In the coming weeks our students from Years 7 to 11 for 2016 
will be involved in the Headstart program. As mentioned in 
the last newsletter, this allows students to familiarise        
themselves with the requirements of their new subjects and 
to start the first assessment tasks for the 2016 academic year. 
This program is a very important part of the curriculum at 
Bright P-12 as it supports our aim for all students to set high 
learning goals for themselves and have high expectations for 
their overall achievement at school. Your influence at home is 
also very important in nurturing our young learners to achieve 
their goals and we value your support for this important     
program and welcome any feedback you may have, which 
could be sent to the college by email at 
bright.p12@edumail.vi.gov.au, phoning myself at the college 
on 0357551166 or sending in a note with your child.  

 

Prep Transition Days 

This week saw the first of three days of transition for our new 
Prep students. These days are planned around new preps  
familiarising themselves with the college, their teachers for 
2017, and the other primary students. I always look forward 
to spending time with the students on these days and look    
forward to dropping in to their classrooms regularly during 
transition, and during next year, to be inspired by their         
enjoyment for learning. Well done to everyone involved in the 
organisation of these transition days, and in particular to 
Jayne Forbes and Tes Pederick for all of their hard work and 
meticulous planning.   

 

Year 7 2017 Transition Days 

As well as meeting our new Prep students this week I also had 
the pleasure to be involved in meeting our new Year 7        
students, many of whom I already know and some of whom 
will be new to the school in 2017. The first few weeks of    
transition give students a chance to meet their new teachers 
and peers and allow them to familiarise themselves with the 
secondary area of the school. A big thank you to Jenny Young 
who is our transition leader and will be the Year 7 Coordinator 
in 2017.  I would also like to thank the Year 7 teachers         
involved for the commitment to offering a meaningful        
transition program during a very busy time. 

 

Please Note:  School will be finishing at 2.00pm on Tuesday 
20th December, the last day of Term 4.  

 

Kelli Jacobsen—Assistant Principal. 

 

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 

http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/?page_id=3016
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Ye a r  5 / 6  B i l l y  C a r t  R a c e  
On Friday 11th November, a billy cart race was held by the 

Senior Woodwork and VCAL students for the year 5/6    clas-

ses. The race track was a difficult course from the top of the 

soccer pitch to the footy goals. The carts were each different 

in design because they’d been made by the senior students. 

We had a great time doing the race though it took a lot of 

effort to work on steering, pushing and keeping the cart itself 

in control.  

We enjoyed winning the heats every time and the race  itself. 

Big thanks to Cloud Nine Cinemas for the awesome prize.  

We really enjoyed the cart race and would love to do it 

again.  By Jake G & Mikka P.  

Thank you to Cloud9 for donating a prize for the winning 

team. 

On Tuesday the Year 10 and 11 Indigenous 
Language class visited the day care             
pre-kinder room and presented a class 
teaching the children about Murrinh-Patha 
and Dhudhuroa languages.  
 
They taught the children a number of     
animals in Murrinh-Patha and played some 
games.  
 
 
(Photo: Dallas, Deja T. and  Chloe B. being 
snapping Karnantutut). 

Ye a r  1 0  &  1 1  I n d i g e n o u s  S t u d i e s  

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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Antipodeans Abroad            
Community Service &         
Leadership  Expedition to    
India/Maldives 

Annie Martin, Zoe Kent, Max 
Gray, Matt Shem and Callan 
Mantyvirta  are departing  
Australia for India on 17th   
November where they will 
spend two nights in Kolkata.  A 
local lady, Joy Handley, has 
given them a  contact in      
Kolkata: two  Australian teach-
ers who  conduct walking tours 
and have lived in India for  
several years. With their            
experience, the group expects 
to explore the city’s sights, 
smells and atmosphere.  They 
then head north on an over-
night train to Darjeeling, 
where they will be involved in 
a community     project in a 
boys’ monastic school.  After a 
week of community service, 
they will begin their trek. The 
team will be trekking the old 
Everest approach route, the 
Singalila Ridge. On this trek 
they will enjoy trekking 
through forest and fields of 
wildflowers as well as        
spectacular views of 4 of the 
world’s 5 highest peaks       
covered in snow. They will 
reach a maximum altitude of 
3636m! The team will be    
trekking for 5 days and will be 
staying overnight in trekkers’ 
huts.  Then they head back to 
Darjeeling for some rest and 

relaxation before heading west 
to Varanasi for 3-4 days, which 
they are all looking forward 
to!  Before heading to the  
Maldives, they also will visit 
Agra and  Delhi.   

The team would like to thank 
the following organisations for 
making this young leadership 
experience possible: 

Lions Club Bright 

Rosenheim Cottage 

Feathertop Winery 

Punkah Pub 

Dumu Café 

Mountain Hut Accommodation 

Mayford Wine 

Birbante Pizza 

Massage from Molly 

Cloud Nine 

Woolsworths 

Rail Trail Café 

She ’n’ He Hairdressing 

Baked in Bright 

Bright Chocolate 

Sixpence Coffee 

Dickens Real Estate 

Mt Buffalo Olives. 

A n t i p o d e a n s  A b r o a d …  

On Friday  November 18th  four Bright P12 College         

students made their way to Wangaratta to donate blood. 

What a great community service!  As we sometimes find 

out, not all of us are able to donate every time but they 

managed 3 successful donations which means they saved 

up to 9 lives. Well done to our students for putting up their 

hands for this wonderful community service. Great work 

for making the effort Darcy Chellew, Jake Wood, Deja 

Tuovi and Clyde English. 

Our nearest blood bank is Wangaratta. 

17A Norton Street Wangaratta 

Opening hours 

Wednesday 12noon-7.30pm 

Thursday 1.30pm-7.30pm 

Friday 7.30 am-2.30pm 

Call 13 14 95 to make an appointment 

 

Thought for the week: If you’re a blood donor, you’re a 

hero to someone, somewhere, who received your gracious 

gift of life. 

Health Corner with Adolescent Health 

Nurse Rosemary Bunge 

SAVE LIVES           

TOGETHER 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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SOIREE EXCELLENCE!! 

We recently held two very successful Soirees for Term 4.   

The Secondary Soiree was held at the Art Gallery with the 
beautiful backdrop of the Art Exhibition.  It was great to see a 
wide variety of performers on the night from singers to piano 
players.  Some of the pieces that were presented were very 
challenging and showed off the musicianship and technical 
prowess of some of our older students.  Congratulations to all 
the students that played on the night. 

The Primary Soiree was held in the Community Centre and 
featured many of our younger musicians.  It was great to see 
students perform on stage, many for the first time.  We had a 
mixture of players from a trumpet player to some very good 
drum performances.  Again congratulations to all the students 
that were involved. 

I would like to thank all the people who watched these con-
certs, and all the people who helped in getting these two 
events organized. 

PRIMARY CHRISTMAS CAROLS 

I have distributed a note to all the students in the primary 
school about the Christmas Carols on the 1st of Decem-
ber.  The details in the note were as follows: 

Later this term, Thursday the 1st of December, the primary 

students will be singing Christmas Carols at 6pm at the Bright 

Sound Shell.  Each class will be performing a Christmas song 

and the Year 6 students will be performing their traditional ‘own 

choice’ dance item.   

This concert is compulsory for all primary students.  I would 

encourage you to come to the park with your wider family and 

friends to enjoy some festive music presented by our younger 

students.     

The students have been working hard on memorising their 

Christmas song during this term and you will be in for a great 

night of entertainment.   

Students are asked to come dressed in festive clothing. 

Please mark this date in your diary and I look forward to seeing you 

all at the performance on Thursday, 1st of December. 

M U S I C  N E W S  

NEVR MUSIC CAMP 

Next year on the 28-30th of March there will be a ‘Regional Music 
Camp’ at Beechworth.  This camp is a great opportunity for 
young musicians or singers to rehearse for three days and       
receive some great tuition from some talented music teachers. 
Students have the chance to perform in the Senior Concert Band, 

Junior Concert Band, Jazz Group, String Band or Pop Choir.   

On the 30th of March they will put on a concert in Beechworth.  There 

are scholarships available for students to get all or part of the cost of 
this camp paid for, see Mr Campbell for the details.  The fee for 
the camp is $290 if paid for by the 24th of February.  This fee is 
higher after this date.  This camp is only available to 120 music 
students from across the region so get in quick so you do not 
miss out.  Please see Mr Campbell for the details and paperwork 
for this camp. 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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Our Year 5/6 students, together with students from Wandiligong and 
Harrietville schools, have recently undertaken an educational tour of 
our national capital. The students had a wonderful time experiencing 
a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, 
heritage and democracy.  

During the camp we visited the Australian Institute of Sport where 
students played sports using the facilities there.  We explored 
Questacon National Science and Technology Centre and participated 
in tours and educational programs at Old Parliament House, the Aus-
tralian Electoral Commission and Parliament House.  We learnt about 
the Australian experience of war and its enduring impact on Australi-
an society at the Australian War Memorial. Here, we were able to 
experience the Last Post at the end of their day, where our school 
captains presented a commemorative wreath as part of the ceremo-
ny.  

We would like to thank our parent volunteers Rae Hewitt, Lisa 
Hood, Michael Erdi and Gerard Gray, and our teaching colleague, 
Nicole Lodge (Wandiligong school), for their invaluable support on 
camp.  

Special thanks also to Nightingale Apples for their very generous 
donations of apples for our morning and afternoon teas. 

The students were well behaved at all times and their enthusiasm 
and respectful attitude assisted in making the camp enjoyable for all 
concerned. 

Katie Ferrito, Klaire Johnston and Georgie Matters 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young 
Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their 
Civics and Citizenship education. To assist in making this happen the 
Australian Government is contributing $20 per student under the 
Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those 
costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the 
excursion.  

Students Reflections: 

I found the War Memorial fascinating because you got to 
learn everything that happened in World War 1 and World 
War 2 and you also got to be a part of the WW1 and WW2 
aspect. 

You got to see all the real objects that came back from the 
wars that were in the battles for Gallipoli and Vietnam so 
that’s what made it so special to be at the War Memorial. 
Jacob West. 
  
At Questacon we learned about earthquakes; they have a  
bigger a impact when you lie on the ground. We also went on 
the vertical slide and the hockey machine and we learnt about 
science.   Thomas Sutherland. 

Our second game was lacrosse that I had never played before, 
it is a game where you have a basket thing on the end of a 
stick and you throw a tennis ball out of the end of it, through 
a goal. We did some warm ups, then played a game, I scored 
three goals, and the blue team won which was my team. 
Lacrosse was really fun because I had never done it before. 
Kai Stavar. 
 
On the first day at camp, after dinner we went to Questacon. 
It was probably my favourite part about camp. It had a lot of 
cool things such as the gift shop, vertical slide, the air hockey 

robot, 4-way air hockey, speed-reader of throwing things, 
earthquake simulator and this thing that blows strips of cloth 
around.  Shaun Scanlan.  

First day! I loved it here! At first I wasn’t sure about it be-
cause, well, I’m not the best at sports, but when I found out 
the sports, my heart raced: they were all different and sound-
ed fun! I remember walking past heaps of water fountains and 
pools; I really wanted to swim, but that wasn’t one of the 
sports. My first sport was indoor soccer, which was fun, my 
team won! Our second sport was lacrosse. My cousin plays 
this sport and I watched his games, playing it was awesome, 
once again our “Amazing” team won! Our last sport (my fa-
vourite) sock wrestling! I did really well, I pulled a lot of socks 
off and kept mine on! I was full of energy afterwards which 
led to a late night!   Bella Price.  

On Thursday morning we went to Old Parliament House, our 
guide was really nice. We went and sat in the Senate and    
everything was red (my favourite colour), the seats were also 
really comfy. We had a debate in the Senate about the dam in 
Tasmania that some people wanted to build and some didn’t 
in the 1980s. I was secretly against the dam being built but I 
had to go on the Government side.  Mikka Paulsen. 

The best part about Questacon was obviously the giant slide, 
air hockey against a robot, a ball throwing machine and a 
cloth machine where you put tissue in a pipe and it takes a 
cloth around and around. It looks awesome. The air hockey 
was really fun because you played against a robot and it’s 
really fun and hard because the robot has really good reflexes. 
The ball throwing thing was really fun, it’s when you throw a 
ball really hard at this net and it gives you a speed reading like 
81.66km/hr. The most fun part was the giant slide, it was fun 
but scary. You had to get into these orange suits and walk up 
some stairs and when you get up there you hold onto this bar 
and you drop 6.8 meters down. I did the swing 4 times. 
Luke Nannipieri. 
 
When we went into the War Memorial we learnt about 
Raeian Simpson, a famous Australian soldier. He served in 
four different wars. He was in the Aussie training group. He 
went over to Vietnam to train the people over there. We also 
saw a man who was also in that training group.  Jonah McIn-
tosh. 

When we got out of the bus the War Memorial didn’t look like 
what I thought it would be. Then it got more interesting when 
we got inside because there were guns, planes and cars and 
more. There was a place where there was a body in concrete. 
Just outside, there was a long water pool with gold coins in it. 
I put 1 dollar in there, then we went up on the edge of the 
War Memorial and there was a really good view of the Parlia-
ment House and the Old Parliament House. Inside there was a 
helicopter with sounds of the helicopter then out of nowhere 
guns shots started going and people got a fright because they 
didn’t expect it.  Culley McCormack. 

Ye a r  5 / 6  C a n b e r ra  C a m p  

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 



 8 

My favourite bit at Questacon was the vertical drop, it was about 6 
and a half metres. First you had to line up and wait until you got an 
orange suit and then walked up the stairs. As I was walking up the 
stairs I was shaking. When it was my turn I had to dry my hands on 
the suit. I hung down and wouldn’t let go when she said go.  I hung 
on for about 3 seconds and then dropped. I badly wanted to scream 
but I kept it in. Once I had finished I felt a rush of adrenalin. Lara 
Lock.  

At Questacon, as soon as you walked in, there was a human-like   
robot waving at you. It was kind of creepy because it looked weird 
and it could do whatever it wanted, but it couldn’t walk or talk, it 
could only move its arms and head. The first room was about puzzles. 
I wanted to have a go at the ball maze but we didn’t have enough 
time. The second room was the same thing as the first room. The 
third room was about weather; there was caged lightning that      
happened every 15 minutes; there was also an earthquake room. The 
fourth room was the best: it had a giant slide, smoke machine, fast 
ball nets and a vacuum thing that sucked up cloth. The last room was 
about water. It wasn’t that exciting besides this diagram of how    
water works on farms.  Harry Leech. 

 

The war memorial was a peaceful place full of wonder where you 
could honour the fallen and place a poppy on the wall of               
remembrance. There were three light shows. One was about a      
helicopter taking off and dropping soldiers and supplies and an AN-
ZAC base. Number 2 was about a British plane on a big journey to kill 
a German fleet. They lost 51 planes in the assault. I really felt for the 
families whose sons and daughters were killed in war. The 3rd and 
final light show was about all the evolutions of planes and how hard 
it was to fly them in WW1 and WW2. It said some planes tested the 
skill of even the most experienced and skilled pilots.  Kaleb Hoare. 

On camp one of my favourite locations was the Australian War     
Memorial. It was really interesting, realising all the people who gave 
up their lives for the future of Australia. When we first got there, we 
split up into four different groups. Our tour guide told us the story 
about a nurse called Grace Williams, who volunteered, like her three 
brothers, to serve in the war.  Only one brother came back. After the 
tour we gathered around the pool of reflection for the last post. Most 
kids thought it was a little boring but I thought it was great.  
Maisie Filippi. 

I walked in the front doors of the Telstra tower, and saw an elevator. 
We hopped in, and then I felt the elevator feeling, start and then 
stop. We hopped off, and saw the most beautiful view, out the     
window. Underneath most of the windows were the names of what 
you were looking at. After a while I finally realised that there were 
stairs leading to the roof. I was so excited, I ran up the stairs three at 
a time. When I got to the roof I almost vomited, and smiled. What I 
was seeing was unbelievable, the view was beautiful. I was scared 
and amazed at the same time. When we had to leave, Jazzy told me 
you could go around the whole thing. I quickly ran around and the 
view there was even cooler.  Jasper Burgess. 

At Questacon, we walked through lots of rooms with illusions and fun 
games showing kids science in a fun way. In one room there was a 
drop slide. It was vertical at the top for about a metre. You would 
hang from a bar at the top of the slide then let go. We had to wear 
big orange suits. I did it twice because it was so much fun. We       
experienced three earthquakes, which was really fun! I took lots of 
videos and photos, so many that my camera almost ran out of charge 
and memory.  Jaslyn Brandon. 

Questacon was amazing because normally it would be packed with 
people, but we had it to ourselves. There was an earthquake         
machine, talking robots, air hockey, giant slides, lightning generators 
and a TV that you could fast-forward, pause, slowdown and it 
showed you the start of the universe to now. The earthquake        
machine was really cool because first it was a 1.5 then it jumped to a 
4.3 then it jumped to a 7.1. That’s enough to destroy Hoover Dam’s 
pillars and cause it to collapse.  Ethan Barrett.  

Questacon was filled with amazing science stuff including a walking 
talking robot called ROBO 2.0, an earthquake lab, fake lightning as 
well as so many different optical illusions. There was even an Air 
Hockey Playing Robot! It was unbeatable until Eden won by putting 
two pucks on the table, which made the robot very confused.  
Tayla Baldock.  
 

Ye a r  5 / 6  C a n b e r ra  C a m p  ( C o n t ’d )  

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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German Long-Term Exchange 2016 

 
Hi everyone, hope you're all well back in Australia. I am having 
an amazing time in Germany.  
 
Language Experience: 
After the short-termers left it was a bit weird to be honest. I got 
to school the next day and it felt very empty because we were 
used to seeing our Australian school friends in the morning and 
it was different not seeing them and speaking English. As a 
consequence, my German has got so much better! I’m able to 
understand some conversations now and I am sometimes even 
able to talk back. It’s amazing how you can be in a country for 
so long and just adjust to the different language.  
 
School Holidays: 
We have also just recently had a one week school holiday and 
my amazing host family took me to ... Italy!  We travelled with 
the caravan down to Rome and we stopped in Venice for two 
nights. It’s such a beautiful city. I saw gondolas and the little tiny 
water canals that have tiny bridges over them.  
 
We visited the Colosseum.  It was amazing.  We also  visited 
the Vatican and went to the top of the dome where I could see 
all of Rome.  It was so beautiful, we were lucky to have such 
good weather. There are lots of amazing churches in Italy and 
we went to four in one day because of the Holy Doors leg-
end.  They say that if you go to these four doors in these four 
churches, including the Vatican, then God would forgive you for 
everything bad that you have done.  
 

Hope everyone is all well back at home and see everyone soon. 
 

Matilda Manning 

 

  

 

 

 

The Vatican is was absolutely        

amazing!!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well, living in Germany is very different after your safety net 

leaves! The first 4 weeks were great with all the 'short-termers' 

here. At school you could always find someone you knew and you 

had lots of people to talk to but once that was gone and just Tilly 

and I were here, things change. You have to talk to people! It also 

seems that more people talk to you once you’re not in a group. 

 

After one week with no safety net we had holidays! It was nice to 

have a bit of time with my host family and see a bit more of     

Germany. For our holidays we spent the first few days at home 

then went to Hamburg. It was a really long drive. Over 8 hours and 

almost 900kms in a car is hard!  

 

Hamburg was beautiful. We saw the Port and the masses of ships 

and shipping containers, we went for a walk through Hamburg and 

saw a few churches, shops and the Miniature World.  

 

One of my favourite part of going to Hamburg was our trip to the 

North Sea. We drove up to the North Sea on Friday and spent the 

day there. It was really cold but really fun. Walking out to the 

beach I was thinking it was really cold (about 3 degrees) only to 

get out onto the beach and find people kite surfing in the water! 

 

After getting back from Hamburg we spent a day at home. It was 

nice to relax. Sitting in my room doing some homework (hard to 

believe) I looked out the window to see it SNOWING!!!! I love 

snow. There wasn’t enough to stay here but the next day we went 

for a drive and spent some time playing in the snow. It was lots of 

fun and I can’t wait until the snow settles here.    
 
Teagan Atherstone 
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“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 

C O M M U N I T Y   N OT I C E S   

 

For your next community or      
fundraising event ….. 

Bright Community Bank® Branch has the following items 
available for loan: 

Community Bank® branch branded marquee and banners 

Mobile Eftpos machine (to accept debit/credit card pay-
ments at fundraising events) 

 

Defibrillator Machine (DeFib) (Community groups in the 
Myrtleford and Bright area now have access  to a 
potentially life-saving DeFib thanks to the Bright Com-
munity Bank® Branch  and Alpine Health..  These are 
stationed at the Myrtleford Agency, Dickens Real Es-
tate Office, and the Bright Community Bank®Branch. 

 

For further information and terms of use, please contact 
Bright Community Bank® Branch on 5755 1932 or 
bright@bendigobank.com.au 

 

Stripy Paws News  

Stripy Paws is very sorry for the 

inconvenience on the  limited 

supply of cupcakes, because we 

are a new business last week 

was a bit of a trial and error.  

We are pleased to announce 

that we made a profit of 

$100.35, which means we can 

run another stall straight away.  

This time we are going to be 

prepared with more cupcakes 

and lots of new ideas including 

a new cupcake design. We will 

be ready for every customer’s 

demands.  

We will have an update on our 

last cupcake stall in the next 

newsletter. 

mailto:bright@bendigobank.com.au
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fs3.amazonaws.com%2Fuser-media.venngage.com%2F065306232b29be28e1b589aeee149c0f.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Finfograph.venngage.com%2Fp%2F1429%2Fsave-tiger&docid=xMdPgwzITevLZM&tbnid=4CvlaB-2WFlDrM%3A&ve
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Résumés 

Want to nail your first job or make a career change? 

Professional resume writing service, backed by over 15 years of 

HR experience. 

Résumés start at $100 for school leavers and  

$250 for those already with work experience. 

Services include: resumes, cover letters, selection  criteria       

responses, interview preparation. Job readiness and career 

change coaching also available. 

Enquiries: Kim Murrells 0410 046 153 or kkmmurells@gmail.com 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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